
From: Shaw [mailto:principal-intl@shaw.ca]  

Sent: December-07-15 9:46 AM 
To: Clerks 

Cc: mciv 
Subject: Dangerous Crosswalk on Madison at Parker 

 

 

Mayor Corrigan and Council 

 

 

My name is Warren Dollery a resident of Burnaby.  Today Monday December 7.  2015  at 

around  740 AM while dropping off someone on Maddison at Parker  a young lady in her early 

twenties almost lost her life by crossing in a marked crosswalk by a vehicle speeding through 

that cross walk .  I do on a regular basis drop someone  off at that location and many times cars 

never stop or slow down for any one in that cross walk. 

 

I have spoken with a city engineer some months back about this issue and was advised that the 

appropriate signs are posted and the drivers should obey such, to which most do not,  I asked the 

engineer if they could put in a lighted cross walk flashing light to stop when a person or persons 

activate such warning device. It was suggested to me that the cost to put in any safety crossing 

light may not happen because of costs involved . That is a feeble excuse for the dangers people 

face crossing in that marked crosswalk mentioned. 

 

Because of the young lady almost been hit, I have filed a complaint this day with the RCMP.   I 

therefore request the mayor and council to have the city put in a control light to save lives at this 

dangerous crossing any thing less is useless and will not work.   

                 

Sincerely 

 

Warren Dollery 

7035 Union Street 

Burnaby, BC  V5A 1H8 

604-299-1548 
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SECTION 1 COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE
City Manager
Deputy City Managers (2)
Dir. Engineering
  Traffic Safety Committee (2016.03.01)
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NOTE:  Staff had talked to Mr. Dollery shortly after he sent the email to the City.  Engineering staff advised him that the intersection will be reviewed early next year to determine if the crosswalk needed to be upgraded based on the volume of pedestrians and traffic, and other factors.  In response to his concerns regarding poor driver behavior, his filed complaint to the RCMP is the best course of action and staff will also consult with the RCMP.





